From: Robin Willard [mailto:rwillard@chipublib.org] 
Sent: Monday, June 19, 2017 9:24 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Clemons, Cynthia
Subject: Re: Official City Travel Disclore

Dear Mr. Berlin,
Please excuse my tardy follow up regarding the Maker Faire Conference, which was wonderfully informative and inspiring. Thank you again for this opportunity! 
I have already presented about the Faire to my Dept. as well as shared learnings with city grant project partners from the Museum of Science and Industry and Chicago Public Schools. To recap for you, however, some of the most engaging programs were with panels including CYC of Chicago, which has incorporated board game design (3D printing,  vinyl cutter stickers, ads/commercials) into their after-school learning environment, boosting STEAM exposure and attitudes about STEAM careers. I also enjoyed the Santa Clara Unified School District teen panel, which talked about some of the benefits of making, including enhancing their work ethic: time mgmt., organization; leadership; teamwork and competitive skills. One keynote speaker I particularly enjoyed talked about "Misstakes" (intentionally mispelled). He advised educators and makers to not be afraid of mistakes or failure, because "every project is salvageable," and a learning experience. He added that there's a difference between mistakes and failure, in that "failure means giving up trying. Failure labels created a deflated, paralyzing and doomed feeling. Mistakes and failure are not the same. Mistakes are the road to success - part of problem solving and learning. Mistakes are progress."
In addition to panels and presentations, there were exhibits, demos and hands-on activity tables. I thinking creating “Making Kits” would be easy/appealing for outreach and drop-in library programs. Some examples I learned about at the event include:
· Soap
· Marshmallow poppers
· Wood etching with stencils
· Foam Home-Building
· Stone Jewelry
· Wire Trees
In conclusion, I believe I gained a lot of new knowledge and information and would definitely recommend this conference to other staff (new staff, experienced staff, programming staff, management staff, etc.).
In terms of expenses, I still have not been reimbursed yet for Uber/ground fare expenses, but just followed up with my colleague in the Finance Dept. to ask if and when I can expect to be receive this, which totaled $201.38, and should be paid for through the Chicago Public Library Foundation.
Other expenses covered by the Chicago Public Library Foundation included my airfare ($424.16) and hotel ($251.75), totaling $675.91.
Best,
Robin
Robin Willard | Young Adult Specialist, Teen Services
Chicago Public Library
